Site Assignment Public Notice Advertisement 

Department of Environmental Protection

Northeast Regional Office

Solid Waste Management Section

One Winter Street – 3rd Floor

Boston, MA 02108

(508) 792-7683

Town of North Andover

Public Notice

In accordance with Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 111 Sections 150A and 150A ½ and the regulations promulgated thereunder, 310 CMR 16.00, “Site Assignment Regulations for Solid Waste Facilities,” an application for site assignment has been filed with the North Andover Board of Health for the site assignment of approximately 5.8 acres of land for a Recycling Center and Transfer Station to be located on Holt Road in North Andover, Massachusetts.

The 5.8 acres under consideration includes three parcels, and will be used for a recycling center and transfer station that will accept a maximum of 650 tons per day of construction and demolition waste and commercial solid waste for processing.  The proponent is TBI, Inc., 210 Holt Road, North Andover, Massachusetts.

Copies of the Site Assignment Application may be reviewed at the offices of the North Andover Board of Health, 400 Osgood Street, North Andover, MA (978-688-9540) between the hours of 8:30 A.M. and 4:30 P.M. Monday through Friday); Nevins Memorial Library, 305 Broadway, Methuen, MA (978-686-4080) between the hours of 9:00 A.M. and 9:00 P.M. Monday through Thursday, 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M. Friday and Saturday; Stevens Memorial Library, 345 Main Street, North Andover, MA (978-688-9505) between the hours of 9:00 A.M. and 9:00 P.M. Monday through Thursday, 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M. Friday and Saturday, or 2:00 to 5:00 P.M. on Sunday; Lawrence Public Library, 51 Lawrence St., Lawrence, MA (978-794-5786) between the hours of of 9:00 A.M. and 8:00 P.M. Monday through Thursday, 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M. Friday and Saturday, or 1:00 to 4:00 P.M. on Sunday; or Haverhill Public Library, 99 Main St., Haverhill, MA (978-373-1586) between the hours of 9:00 A.M. and 9:00 P.M. Monday through Thursday, 9:00 A.M. to 5:30 P.M. Friday and Saturday, or 1:00 to 5:00 P.M. on Sunday.  Copies of this Application may be purchased by contacting Barry VanLaarhoven at Brown and Caldwell, 48 Leona Drive, Middleboro, MA 02346 (508-923-0879).  The Department of Environmental Protection shall receive comments on the proposed Facility site for 21 days from the date of the Department’s receipt of proof that the public notice requirements have been completed.  All comments regarding the assignment of this site should be mailed to Department of Environmental Protection, Northeast Regional Office, Solid Waste Management Section, One Winter Street, 3rd Floor, Boston, Massachusetts 02108.  Please include the DEP File Number W058076 on any comments.

The applicant may modify the application for the initial forty (40) days of the review period where such modifications are deemed not to be major modifications.  The Department shall issue a Report on Suitability within sixty (60) days of the date of the Department’s receipt of proof that the public notice requirements have been completed.

